
 

  

New Mexico Board of Pharmacy 
June 15, 2022 

Dear Licensee,  

Beginning today, June 15th 2022, the NMRLD MyLicense e-Government website 
for license renewals will no longer work with IE (Internet Explorer) if your 
computer is running on Windows 10 Version 20H2 or higher. 

Below are instructions to set up the Microsoft Edge browser in order to access the 
licensing website going forward. Please apply these changes. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.   

  

  

Setup of IE mode in EDGE for use with NMRLD MyLicense 
e-Government website 

  

 Open the Edge browser and click the 3 dot menu on the top right of the 
window 



 

  

 From the drop down select the settings menu. 



 

 Find the Default Brower menu and click on it. From there change the 
"Allow Sited to be Reloaded in Internet Explorer mode" drop down field and 
change the value to “Allow”. Then click the Restart button to restart your 
browser. 



 

  

 When the browser restarts go to the appropriate renewal website.  

o For Boards and Commissions Users:  

 https://mylicense.rld.state.nm.us/Login.aspx 

 Click the menu button and find the “Reload in Internet Explorer mode” 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA2MTUuNTk0NDYzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL215bGljZW5zZS5ybGQuc3RhdGUubm0udXMvTG9naW4uYXNweCJ9.6XVwkwOvuGeyAhywxE6AjVdPoT19hOLrJ6STRUGWdqU%2Fs%2F1177316010%2Fbr%2F133008215197-l&data=05%7C01%7Ccheranne.mccracken%40state.nm.us%7C074ca01265454bf19c6a08da4f081af9%7C04aa6bf4d436426fbfa404b7a70e60ff%7C0%7C0%7C637909193477789866%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BZJ%2BoD40rQJ47HUhUqxXXMblJefFsl7n%2B%2B%2FdKE7J2zM%3D&reserved=0


 

  

 When the page reloads, you will see the IE mode icon up top. Make sure 
the Compatibility view settings are enabled and click the done button. 



 

  

 Log into the My License system as normal and complete your renewal. 



 

  

  

If you have any questions, please contact 505-222-9830. 

  

Thank you, 

The New Mexico Board of Pharmacy 

 



New Mexico Regulation & Licensing Department 

The New Mexico Regulation and Licensing Department regulates more than 500,000 individuals 
and businesses in 35 industries, professions and trades across the state. Its mission is to ensure 

qualified professionals provide quality care and services to all people of New Mexico.  

 

   

 

 


